
 

         31 October 2023 

 
Dear  
 
ATISN 19118 
 
Thank you for your request which I received on 3 October 2023 and is a follow up to 
ATISN 18780. You asked for the following: 
 

• A copy of the final form offer and conditions which has now been entered into as 
between Welsh Government and Skyline. 

• Please confirm which funding scheme in particular relates to both the £3m grant 
and the £1m loan. 

• Whether the funding is considered to be a "subsidy" as defined under the Subsidy 
Control Act 2022.  

• If so, whether the subsidy of funding given to Skyline complies with the Subsidy 
Control Act 2022 and is consistent with the subsidy control principles set out in that 
Act.  

• If not, whether any other exemption was deemed to apply.  

• Whether the subsidy was subject to a subsidy scheme and, if so, details of that 
scheme including eligibility criteria and how the funding to Skyline satisfies all the 
criteria of that scheme. 

 
In respect of this information: 
 

• A copy is enclosed of the final form offer and conditions with redactions applied. 
 

• The funding scheme is under the Economy Futures Fund, specifically the Strategic 
Capital Investment Fund. 

 

• The funding is considered a subsidy. 
 

• Compliance with the Subsidy Control Act 2022: this package of support was 
awarded in compliance with the Welsh Government subsidy scheme SC10145 
‘Support for Capital Investment and Employment’ and was registered on the UK 
subsidy transparency database in line with the requirements of the Subsidy Control 
Act 2022: 
https://searchforuksubsidies.beis.gov.uk/searchresultsawardroute/?page=6546  

 
If you are dissatisfied with the Welsh Government’s handling of your request, you can ask 
for an internal review within 40 working days of the date of this response. Requests for an 
internal review should be addressed to the Welsh Government’s Freedom of Information 
Officer at:  
 
Information Rights Unit  
Welsh Government 
Cathays Park  
Cardiff  
CF10 3NQ  
 

https://searchforuksubsidies.beis.gov.uk/searchresultsawardroute/?page=6546


Or email: Freedom.ofinformation@gov.wales 
 
Please remember to quote the ATISN reference number above.     
 
You also have the right to complain to the Information Commissioner. The Information 
Commissioner can be contacted at:   
 
Information Commissioner’s Office  
Wycliffe House 
Water Lane  
Wilmslow  
Cheshire  
SK9 5AF 
 
However, please note that the Commissioner will not normally investigate a complaint until 
it has been through our own internal review process. 
 
Yours sincerely, 
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